
Minutes of the Meeting of the Marion Township Planning Commission 
June 5, 2017 

 
Present: Jim Sampsell, Christie Holloway, Rick Dillon by telephone and Louise Biancuzzo 
 
Guests: None 
 
Public comment: None 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 by Holloway with the pledge of allegiance to the flag. 
 
Holloway made a motion to approve the minutes of the Marion Township Planning Commission meeting of 
May 2, 2017.  Sampsell seconded the motion.  All voted in favor of the motion.   
 
Old Business: The sample ordinance on re-cooping costs for emergency services from Mifflin County.  
Holloway has not completely read this and it will be tabled until next month so everyone can individually 
review this document.  Dillon made a motion to send this sample Resolution No. 2009-1 to Lou Glantz and 
Sue Hannegan for review and comment.  Holloway seconded the motion.  All voted in favor of the motion.  
Holloway will draft a letter to Lou Glantz and Sue Hannegan to send this sample Resolution No. 2009-1 to 
them for review and comment and ask Sue Hannegan to research for other ordinance samples. 
 
Holloway recapped what was discussed at the May 18th NVJPC meeting at the Bellefonte Borough building.  
Holloway said there was discussion about a $5.00 vehicle registration fee which money goes to the county and 
they can determine how to disburse the funds.  It is estimated that the county could see anywhere from 
$400,000.00 to $600,000.00.  If Marion Township does see any of these funds we can determine how to 
spend this money.  Also, the comprehensive plan update was discussed and the NVJPC is taking our 
comments seriously and there will be an Ag Development chapter added.  The next chapter to be discussed 
and reviewed for comments is Police Services Providers.  Holloway will send this chapter out by e-mail and 
would like to make comments by the July Planning Commission meeting. 
 
New Business: None 
 
Holloway made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:48 p.m.  Sampsell seconded the motion. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
Louise Biancuzzo, Secretary 
Marion Township Planning Commission 
 
                                                                                                   
Christie Holloway, Chairman     Jim Sampsell 
 
 
                                        
Rick Dillon 


